ARMA/GRACE
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

    JANUARY 2017 NEWSLETTER


9:30 am Worship Service -- Grace

 11:00 am Worship Service – Arma

Church School – following Children’s Moment -- Arma
COME WORSHIP WITH US!!!

************************************************************************

Pastor Keunsik Lee’s Contact Information:

620-347-8336 (office)


P. O. Box 489




862-246-5846 (cell)


Arma, KS  66712



klee@greatplainsumc.org
************************************************************************
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The Chinese New Year 2017 begins a year of the Rooster. The date for the Chinese New Year changes each year. It always falls between January 21 and February 20, determined by the lunar calendar. 

The Rooster symbolizes the qualities of resourceful, courageous, confident, honest, and talented. Furthermore, the New Year is the beginning of a new life with hope and joy. May some of us will not enjoy another year because they are not forgetting about last year failures and disappointments. It incurs in them stress and pain. 

But, the Bible teaches us, “Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not on your own understanding; in all your ways submit to him, and he will make your paths straight.” (Proverbs 3:5-6). Prophet Isaiah said, “Don’t remember the former things, or consider the things of old. I am about to do a new thing; now it springs forth, do you perceive it?” (Isaiah 43:18-19). We trust God is with us. Almighty God leads us every step. The steps of God’s child are ordered by God, and Lovely God delights our every step in God’s way. 

Don’t be afraid to move another step. God is with us. Just open widely your mind, heart, and life to be prepared to live another year under God’s guidance and love. New Year is the start of a new life and a new experience to trust God’s love and grace.

Pastor K Lee

GRACE NEWS

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS
We would like to wish the following people a Happy Birthday!!  Hope your day is Great!

Jan 1


Jimmy Mynatt

Jan 18

Kay Lynne Bough

Jan 27

Eldora Dundee

Jan 27

Greg Van Becelaere

JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES
January 1

Sheryl & Wallace McMillian

ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL -- 
will meet Sunday, January 8th, at 12:30 p.m. at the church.
###

FOOD FOR THE SOUL
Jesus said, “I am the bread of life.” (John 6:48)

Every time I hear the phrase “the bread of life,” I think of my grandparents’ home in Toledo, Ohio.  With our family gathered around the table, my grandfather’s blessing always ended with, “Now bless this food to our bodies, and feed our souls the bread of life.”

As a child, I always wondered what Jesus had to do with bread.  The bread I know came in a wrapper from the store.  Later, as young wife and mother, I baked my own bread for several years.  I can still feel the warm dough in my hands and wonder at the mystery of the yeast as it expanded my small lump of dough into a delicious loaf of bread.  But Jesus as the bread of life?  Looking back now over many years of my faith journey, I am aware of times when I have cried out to Jesus for help and he has kept me moving through each transition, doubt, or loss.  His words of love and forgiveness have nourished my battered soul more times than I can count.
That’s the connection, isn’t it?  Just as earthly bread fills and nourishes our bodies, Jesus fills and nourishes our souls.  That’s what my grandfather meant when he prayed, “and feed our souls the bread of life.”








Nancy J. Clark








Reprinted from the Upper Room
ARMA NEWS

UPCOMING EVENTS
Jan 4

Education Committee meeting at 6:00 p.m.
Jan 4

Administrative Council at 7:00 p.m.

Jan 20

U.M.W. at 11:00 a.m.

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS
Jan 1

Roger Doue


Jan 20

Bill Shaffer


Jan 2

Frances Ryder

Jan 20

Brian Garrett
Jan 3

Kadin Dugan


Jan 24

Brenda Davis
Jan 4

Susan Cole


Jan 24

Linda Roberts
Jan 5

Dominic Boley

Jan 24

Haylee Goodwin
Jan 5

Jim Jones


Jan 24

Danielle Bennett
Jan 5

Richard Ryder

Jan 27

Kay Goodwin
Jan 9

Danny Rogel


Jan 28

Phil Harris
Jan 10

Naomi Cameron

Jan 28

Carol Kessler
Jan 12

Alexis Yarnell

Jan 28

Brenda Stokes
Jan 17

Samantha Bestor

Jan 29

Roxy Cramer
Jan 27

Nancy Forbes


Jan 29

Ian Culbertson
JANUARY GREETERS


READERS
Jan 1

Susan Herrell


Ray Vail




Jan 8

Ernestine Anselmi

Susan Herrell
Jan 15

Emma Lou Ales

Youth
Jan 22

Rae Ann McNamara

Linda Manion




Jan 29

Linda Manion

Phil Harris



U.M.W.
U.M.W. will meet on Friday, January 20th.  We’ll meet at the church at 11:00 a.m. to go to lunch.   Thank you to all who participated in our December cookie sale.
FINANCE COMMITTEE
At the annual charge conference in November, the budget for 2017 was presented and approved .  The budget for 2017 for the Arma UMC totals $48,999.50.  As typical for any budget, last year’s actual expenses were considered, as well as increases for many line items for 2017.  Of the $48,999, almost 70% of that amount is fixed costs for property insurance, salary and utilities for the church.  All funds for these expenses are paid from the general fund and all bills for the church have been paid.  As you plan your 2017 budget, please consider your church so that the Arma United Methodist Church can have another thriving year.
A copy of the charge conference bulletin, including the 2017 budget as well as committee chairs and committee members is available on the table in the Narthex.

WORSHIP COMMITTEE
We are always wanting to add to our list of people who would like to read scripture and the Call to Worship during the worship service.  If you would be interested, please contact Linda Roberts or Pastor K.  Thanks!
United Methodist Church
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NONPROFIT ORGANIZATION

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED
CANTATA AN OVERWHELMING SUCCESS

This year’s Community Christmas Cantata on December 4th was presented to a huge crowd at the St. Joseph Catholic Church.  The event was inspirational to those who participated as well as to those in the attendance.  The offering that evening was used to purchase supplies for preparing food baskets for families in the community who are in need, and the need this year was greater than ever before. 
A great big “Thank You” goes out to those who participated in the cantata, to the planning committee, to those who prepared the food baskets, to those who provided clothing, Christmas stockings and the items in the stockings for the children in these families, and lastly to those who attended and contributed to make this community event a continuing great success!!!  
Reprinted from a Loretta Laroche article from January 1, 2015:

“Yesterday is history, tomorrow is a mystery, and today is a gift, that’s why they call it the present.”     Make the best of each day in 2017– 
HAPPY NEW YEAR!!!
